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Historic 355 - acre Wynne Farm Conserved by Eric Erler 

Furthering collaborative and strategic conservation of southwest Washington’s essential natural areas. 

cont. on page 2 

On a sunny afternoon in late August, I stopped in to see Tom and Charlene Wynne at their farm west of Olympia. After 
sharing some good laughs, a staple with Charlene and Tom, we hopped in Tom’s truck and drove up the beautiful valley 
that surrounds their property.  While Tom and I unloaded a piece of bailing equipment from the truck, Charlene fed the 
horses. Then we all drove into town and the Wynne’s signed an agreement that permanently conserves 355 acres of 
their incredible valley. 
 

The farm’s forested hillsides rise steeply from the valley floor and  completely surround the property except where the 
road enters at one end.  Numerous streams tumble down from the hills and empty into the hidden and open-water   
wetlands along the valley floor.  Osprey, owls and cougar feed along this transition zone.  The property’s main streams 
contribute freshwater to the Kennedy Creek Natural Area Preserve on 
Totten Inlet, benefiting salmon and the health of Puget Sound. Hayfields, 
flooded along the edges by over-productive beavers, create a pastoral 
vista and provide habitat for hawks and other raptors looking for 
movement in the grass from overhead. 
 
The Wynne’s lovingly manage their property as a tree farm, caring 
equally for the animals and the environment as for their family business. 
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“Wynne Farm” cont. from page 1 

Harvesting trees in small patches and waiting nearly ¾ of a century between cuttings  
enables the property to function as a healthy ecosystem. The Wynne’s management of 
this micro-paradise has been praised by timberland owners, farmers, government     
agencies and environmentalists alike. 
 

Working with the Wynne’s to conserve their farm is one of the greatest pleasures I’ve 
had as director of Capitol Land Trust. Tom and Charlene are truly two of the nicest and 
most forward thinking people I have ever had the pleasure of knowing. By donating a 
conservation easement that will ensure the valley remains forever undeveloped,      
Charlene and Tom have given a gift to the people, the wildlife and the future health of 
this region, unlike anyone before them. � 
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When we look out 100 years from now, what kind of a community will our grandchil-
dren inherit from us?  Will they still have the myriad blue fingers of Puget Sound in 
which to kayak or canoe?  Will the great blue herons and shore birds have sanctuaries 
for their renewal and continuance?  Will our children and grandchildren have refuges of 
green and open spaces?  The ability of future generations to build a healthy and         
economically viable community is directly dependent on the natural heritage we leave 
for them today.  You can help create a lasting natural foundation. 
 

Capitol Land Trust has done a remarkable job of starting this process.  Through non-
regulatory, voluntary methods, this local non-profit has demonstrated that entire      
estuaries can be permanently conserved.  Good people of good heart who love their 
land can and will permanently conserve their property for the public good.  By partner-
ing with willing government agencies, neighborhoods and businesses, we can bring     
dramatic and lasting protection to our most fragile areas. 
 

Unfortunately, without Capitol Land Trust and groups like them, this work will not get 
done.  Farmland, riverbanks and shorelines will remain vulnerable.  Unique southern 
Puget Sound prairies will continue to disappear.   

Join the Capitol Land Trust Foundation Program 
by Mike Ryherd   

Wynne Farm 

Cont. next page 

Tom & Charlene Wynne 
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Capitol Land Trust Gear 
Be comfortable, be stylish, support conservation!  

VESTS:                    
� Marmot fleece vests with the Capitol Land 

Trust logo above the left breast. 
� $70 each, plus tax.  
� Available in men and women's sizes. 
� 70% of proceeds support Capitol Land Trust.  
 

T-SHIRTS:                    
� 100% cotton heavy-weight short-sleeved 

(white) t-shirts with Capitol Land Trust logo 
on the back. 

� $20 each, plus tax.  
� Available in S, M, L, XL and XXL 

� 100% of proceeds support Capitol Land Trust. 
 

Special thanks to Puget Sound Energy for  
underwriting the cost of producing these t-shirts!  

The Alpine Experience 
408 Olympia Ave NE 
Olympia, WA 98501 
(360) 956-1699 
www.alpinex.com 

AVAILABLE AT: 

We are asking you to help us build a foundation to support 
Capitol Land Trust and its highly skilled and dedicated staff.  
Will you join with other volunteer members of your         
community to pledge a monthly contribution to the ongoing 
support of the operations, stewardship and projects of Capitol 
Land Trust? 
 

Foundation Members are asked to give, through an automatic 
bank deduction, $25, $50, $100 or more each month.  This 
base of continued giving will provide the stability for our     
volunteer Board of Directors to steer an aggressive program 
of conservation and growth during the next decade to save 
those places most at risk.  It will also allow them to recruit and 
retain the special mixture of skills on staff that it takes to   
complete multi-million dollar land transactions, secure land 
acquisition grants and make sure that the lands, once acquired, 
are well cared for.  
 
We have a unique opportunity to lay a far reaching foundation for 
our grandkids.  We must provide for conserving the future of our 
lands by providing for the future of Capitol Land Trust: our only vi-
able tool to make sure that the conservation work gets done right, 
and on time.  We hope you’ll join us. � 
 
 

Mike Ryherd is a member of Capitol Land Trust’s Advisory Council.  He is one 
of the founders, and Past President, of the Bainbridge Island Land Trust. 

 

To enroll in Capitol land Trust’s Foundation Program, fill out and return the 
enclosed remit envelope.  If you have questions, please contact Kathleen Ackley 

at kathleen@capitollandtrust.org.  

Thanks Kyle! 

Join us for a few hours at our Mud Bay restoration 
site.  We will be continuing to care for the native 
plants, mostly through weed pulling. 
 

WHEN: Saturday Dec. 1, 2007 10:00 am -- 3:00 pm 

WHERE: 4937 Mud Bay Road NW, Olympia 
Next to the Blue Heron Bakery  

WHAT to BRING: Plenty of water, a snack, sturdy 
footwear and dress for the weather.  
 

No experience necessary.  
Children 10 and under must have one to one adult 
supervision.  Event takes place rain or shine.  
 

Need more information?   
Contact Membership & Outreach Coordinator, Kathleen Ackley at  

(360) 943-3012, kathleen@capitollandtrust.org 

Habitat Restoration Work Party 

“Foundation Program” cont. 
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Thank you for your support!   

Conservator  
$1,000+ 
The Albohn Family  
 Foundation 
The Alpine Experience  
Phyllis Birge 
Tom & Suzanne Fell 
Green Diamond Resource 
 Company 
Ken Guza &  
 Diana Larsen-Mills 
James & Diana Hanson 
John Konovsky &  
 Don Martin 
Chris & Debbie Meehan 
Arden Olson 
Olympic Outfitters 
Puget Sound Energy 
Donovan &  
 Meredith Rafferty 
Margery Sayre 
Bart Schmidt 
Jim & Pene Speaks 
Tom & Priscilla Terry 
Cynthia Walker &  
 Larry Seale 
West Coast Bank 
Ward & Rita Willits 
Tom & Charlene Wynne 
 

Protector $500--999 
Bean, Gentry, Wheeler & 
 Peternell  
Thera Black  
Karen & George Bray  
Deskoba, Inc. 
Mary Ann Firmin  
Jeff & Stacy Fisher  
Jack & Susan Havens  
Pete Holm  
Dr. Stephen Langer  
Stan & Hazel Loer  
Mary Longrie  
Michael & Priscilla McGee 
Elizabeth McNagny  
Moore Trees, Inc. 
Ralph & Karen Munro  
Rachel & Bill Newmann  
Paddy & Edward O'Brien  
Olympia Food Co-op  
David Schoen &  
 Irina Makarow  
Richard & Sharon Stewart  
Gerald Suzawith &  
 Kristin Blalack  

We are grateful to the following individuals and businesses whose        

John & Marilyn Erickson  
Robert & Cheryl Fimbel  
The Fireside Bookstore  
Alyssa Firmin  
Alison & Martin Fisher  
Don Ford  
Joe Ford & Mary Wilkinson  
Russ Fox & Carolyn Dobbs 
Janet Franks  
Senator Karen Fraser  
Mary Frye  
David & Gretchen Gacetta  
Rich Gailey & Laurie Rogers  
Ross & Cathy Gallagher  
Rex Garrett  
Sam & Christine Garst  
Fred & Mary Gentry  
Colleen Gillespie  
Dorothy Gist  
Jamie & Becca Glasgow  
The Granger Company  
Evelyn Greenberg  
Thomas Haensly  
Lisa Hallock  
Jon Halvorson  
Jerry Handfield  
June Hansen  
Linda Hanson  
Joann Harper  
Andy Haub  
Gerald & Elizabeth Hayes  
David Hays & Ann Potter  
Gene & Linda Heiser  
Pamela Hetland  
Bobbi Hickox & Bob Briggs  
Peter & Joanne Hill  
Woody Hill  
Roger Hoesterey  
Linda Hoffman  
Ryan Hollander  
Henry Hollweger  
Craig & Betty Holt 
Tom & Lynne Holz  
Tom Honan & Nancy Pringle  
Jack & Mary Horton  
George & Lou Anne Houck  
John Hough  
Amy Hunter  
Steve & Val Hyer  
Bob & Bonnie Jacobs  
David & Nancy Jamison  
James J. Stewart Design 
Eve Johnson  
Lisa Johnson & Tim Kelly  
Joy & Bill Justis  
Linda Kahan  
Heather & Leo Kapust  
Bonnie Kavanaugh  

Patricia Kay  
Denise & Chris Keegan 
Dan & Vicki Kimball  
Ken Krasner  
Barb & Ray La Forge  
Joe & Kathy La Tourrette  
David Lazar & Ann Evans  
Chuck & Sue Lean  
Terry & Bonnie Liberty  
Karen Lichtenstein &  
 Kaye V. Ladd  
Linda's Hair Design  
Mary Linders &  
 Peter Plimpton  
Donn & Marnie Livingstone  
Marijo Loftis  
LOTT Alliance  
Sharon & David Love  
Steve Lundin &  
 Linda Bondurant  
Tom Luster &  
 Catherine Elliott  
Mason County Title Co. 
Nikki McClure & Jay T. Scott  
Carolyn McIntyre  
John Winn Miller  
Thomas & Julia Miller  
Jean MacGregor & Rob Cole  
Robert Macleod  
Linda Macs  
Bernadene Main  
Susan & Robert Markey  
Stuart Martin & Maris Peach  
Melody Mayer & Bill Scheidt  
Sheila McCartan &  
 Thomas Schooley  
Steve & Linda McCormick  
Rinee Merritt  
Lorraine Miller-Wolf  
Anne & Dennis Mills  
Jeff Moore  
Susan Moriarty  
Patrick Morin  
John Morrison  
Lyle & Valinda Morse  
Virginia Mouw  
Darren Nienaber &  
 Jamie Gallagher  
John Nelson &  
 Linda Benedict  
Greg Nordlund  
Diane Oberquell  
Tom Oliva  
Oliver Reconstruction  
Linda Oestreich  
Jerry Parker  
Andrea Parrish  
Ernie Paul & Michael Leigh  

Maryanne Tagney-Jones  
Tahoma Terra, LLC  
Quita & Joe Terrell  
Juliet & John Van Eenwyk  
Ross & Cathy Wiggins 
 
Steward $100--499  
George & Brenda Ackley  
William Aldridge  
Jay Allen  
Ann Appleby  
Regan & Richard Armstrong  
Maile & John Bay  
Tanya Barnett & Jay Geck  
Jeannette Barreca & Bill Yake  
Bayside Investments  
Andrew & Shirley Beelik  
Maggie Bell-McKinnon &  
 John McKinnon  
Gary Benson  
Ken Berg & Jan Weydemeyer  
Bill & Barbara Bergquist  
Black Hills Audubon Society  
Penny Black & Rich Boyesen  
Dick & Judy Blinn  
David Bonauto &  
 Alison Spencer  
Julie & Tom Boyer  
Scott Breidenbach  
Walter & Linda Briggs  
John Brottem &  
 Susan Hettinger  
Nathan Brown &  
 Diana Moore  
Peggy Bruton-Edwards & 
 David Edwards  
Bonnie & Paul Bunning  
Ken & Katie Cameron  
Angela Campbell &  
 Douglas Tuman  
Cliff Chapman & Nicole Hill  
Joe & Aimee Christy  
Bill & Heather Clarke  
Lynn Coleman  
Kaleen Cottingham  
Dennis Craig  
Carol Cushing  
Leslie Cushman & Jody Smith  
Clydia Cuykendall  
Diane Dakin & Steve Bray  
Liz Dalton & Steve Brink  
Don & Cherie Davidson  
Susan & John Davis  
Rex & Anne Derr  
Eric & Rain Delvin  
Ryan Dicks  
Robert Droll  
Carl Erler & Merna Maxwell  
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Dennis & Christine Peck  
Kathleen Peppard &  
 Jan Vleck  
Mark & Jessica Peternell  
Narda Pierce & Russ Cahill  
Cleve & Marty Pinnix  
Port Blakely Tree Farms  
Julie Puhich  
Jim & Carol Rainwood  
Peter Randlette  
Tim & Melanie Ransom  
Emily Ray &  
 Jim Langenfelder  
Frank Reinhardt  
Larry & Linda Remmers  
Greg & Anne Reub  
Peter Riggs  
Lynda & Gerry  
 Ring Erickson  
Bill Robinson  
Tom & Gretchen Robinson  
Jeff Rudeen &  
 Shelley Kirk-Rudeen  
Terry Rudeen  
Peggy Rudolph  
Angela & Tomas Ruiz  
Dick & Diane Russell  
Carla Rutz  
Douglas & Lillian Ryan  
Esme Ryan &  
 Raymond Price  
Mike Ryherd  
Steve & Melanie Saunders  
Vince Schueler &  
 Chris Chapman  
Norma Schuiteman  
Kathryn Scott & Brian Hall  
Cheryl Sebaska  
Diane & Ted Seagroves  
Dave & K Seiler  
Suzanne Shafer  
Pennie & Chip Sherman  
The Sherwood Press  
Mary & Steve Shinn  
Shipwreck Beads Inc. 
Sandra Singery Romero & 
 Dr. Fred Romero  
The Shute Family  
Mary Gail & Cort Skinner  
Sandia Slaby & Stan Butler  
John Sladek  
Eric Slagle & Nancy Hanna  
Greg Sorlie &  
 Gale Blomstrom  
Sound Native Plants  
Stanley Stahl  
Ed Stanley  
Ed & Lasha Steinweg  

David & Susan Goff  
Joy Gold  
Dirk & Dixie Havlak  
Lyn Hertz  
JoAnn & William Lysak  
Barbara MacGregor  
J. Paul & Robyn Malmberg  
Pat McLachlan  
Dick & Pat Miller  
Cheri Olson  
Ellen Oman  
Lorie Peterson  
Ralph & Jacky Rudeen  
Joseph Shorin  
Erin Simmons 
 
Supporter $50--74 
Ruth Abad  
Amelia Adair  
Paul Allen  
Janet Anderson  
John Andersen  
Anonymous  
John Arends III  
Jim & Christi Bachmeier  
Glenn Baldwin & Linda Jacobsen  
Paul & Shirley Battan  
Ann & Nigel Blakley  
Laura Blaske  
Wilma & DC Bullington  
Amanda Carr  
Tom Clingman  
Sarah & Chris Clinton  
Ed Cael & Linda Columbia  
Kathy Cowley  
Glen & Sally Crandal 
Bill & Joan Cullen  
Robbi Currey  
Warren & Janet Dawes  
Doug & Merrilee DeForest  
Sheila Irene Edgerton  
Judy Ehresmann  
Larry Eickstaedt & Joan Lynch  
Daniel Farber  
Don & Vida Farler  
Marianne Finrow  
Mark Foutch  
Bill & Marilyn Funk  
Fred & Nancy Garcia  
Melissa Gildersleeve  
Eleanor Grimstead  
Silvia Grubb  
Mitch Guthrie  
David Hanna  
Annie Hankins & Roy Short  
Rob & Pat Harper  
Dick & Betty Hauser  
Jennifer & Andrew Hayes  
Martha Henderson  
John Henrikson  

Cheryl & David Heywood  
Richard & Kayana Hoagland  
Richard Hoey &  
 Stacey Waterman-Hoey  
Chuck Howe  
Karl Jacobs & Tamara Crane  
Gordon & Lois Jacobson  
Karen Janowitz &  
 Craig McLaughlin  
Erik Johansen  
Carla Jonientz  
Deborah Johnson  
Nicki Johnson  
Walt Jorgensen  
John Keates 
Eilleen Keller & Stephen Baker  
Rob Kirkwood &  
 Valerie Hammett  
Nancy & Pete Kmet  
Katie Knight  
Kathy Knight  
Don Krupp & Susan Carr  
John Labranche  
Glenn Lamb  
Al & Flora Leisenring 
J. A. Littooy  
Johnny Loiacono &  
 Ruth Stubbs Loiacono  
Mark Longrie &  
 Joy Kensington-Longrie  
Dana & Alan Lynn  
Robert Mackey  
Ellen Madsen  
Doug Mah  
Ross, Genny & Alanna Matteson  
Anne Matthews &  
 Clarence Gadley  
Mike & Kathy McCormick 
Jeanine McGann  
Sara Meza  
Julia & Will Mitchell  
Cheryl Mitchell-Olds  
David & Sarah Moore  
Patti & Victor Moore  
Tom Morrill  
Frances Moulton  
Alan & Jane Mountjoy-Venning 
Northwest Certified Forestry  
Dave Okerlund  
Richard Onizuka & Susan Ott  
Carol Osborne  
Robert & Patricia Patrick  
Miguel Perez-Gibson  
Kaia Petersen  
Janet Peterson  
Ginger Phalen & Jeff Chan  
Genevieve Pisarski &  
 Greg Zentner  
Jerry & Carrol Probst  
Margaret & Keith Rader  
Lisa Remlinger  

Charlie Stephens &  
 Becky Liebman  
Sterling Savings Bank  
Stormans Inc  
Karin Strelioff &  
 Andy Anderson  
Lon & Virginia Sullivan  
Janet Swanson & Gary Minns  
Tim Sweeney &  
 Kim Henderson  
Jean Takekawa  
Bill & Betsy Taylor  
Gerry & Nancy Tays  
Thurston County Chamber 
 of Commerce  
Reed Tindall &  
 Barb Walker-Tindall  
Triway Enterprises  
TwinStar Credit Union  
Karen Valenzuela  
Chris van Daalen  
Anne Van Sweringen  
Susie Vanderburg  
Ged Vanderkolk  
Wim & Rae Verhoef  
Sally Vogel  
Steve Wang &  
 Kathryn Hamilton Wang  
Dave Warren &  
 Ruth Musgrave  
Nicole & Ed Weber  
Marian Wells  
Michael & Lynn Welter  
Diane Wiatr & Steve Niva  
Chris Wickham &  
 Stephanie Claire  
Jean Wilkinson &  
 James Fulton 
Lance Winecka & Amy 
 Hatch-Winecka  
Bonnie Wood  
Fronda Woods  
Cathy Wolfe  
Worth Law Group  
Gary & Sandra Worthington  
Dr. Gordon Yamaguchi, 
Eitan Yanich  
Marcella & Richard Yates  
Lenny Young 
 
Sustainer $75 --99 
Doug Canning  
Alan Copsey &  
 Deborah Feinstein  
Lynn de Danaan  
Emmett Dobey  
Dee Gabriele &  
 Eugene Eckhardt  

                contributions were received between November 16, 2006 and October 11, 2007: 
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Thank you for your support (cont.)!   

Alan Rice  
Judy & Don Rogers  
Velma Rogers  
Leslie & Henry Romer  
Martha Rosemeyer &  
 Mario Gadea-Rivas  
Scott Royer  
Jim Rudy & Lucia Perillo  
Ron & Connie Ruhl  
Karl Ruppert  
Jim & Jean Schafer  
Gary Schneider &  
 Nancy Snyder  
Clan Sidhefire  
Keith Simmons  
Jack & Jean Sisco  
Marjorie & Curtis Smitch  
David & Lisa Smith  
Debbie Smith  
Donna Snow  
Janice Sterner  
Michelle Stevie  
Malcolm Stilson  
Doug Sutherland  
Paula Sweeden  
Peter & Ginny Taylor  
Carol Thompson  
Kate & Justin Thoms  
Rod Tinnemore  
Pam Toal  
Amy & Gerald Tousley  
Mary Lee & Preston Troy  
Jonathon Turlove  
Jolene Unsoeld  
Thuy Vu  
Curtis & Evelyn Walseth  
Washington Forest Protection  
 Association  
M. John Way  
Jeff Weathersby 
Gary Wilburn  
Mimi & Don Williams  
Wayne Williams &  
 Melanie Stewart  
David & Dolly Yates 
 
Friends $35 -- 49 
Rep. Gary Alexander  
Shannon Beigert  
The Bijoux Cottage  
Jack Brummel  
Warren Carlson &  
 Pat Gallagher-Carlson  
Alan Chickering  
Ellen Drumheller  
Bob Duffy &  
 Katherine Randall-Duffy  
Jeffrey Even  
Larry Goldstein  
Virginia Haas  
Charles & Beverly Heebner  

Alan & Judy Holm  
Janice Holz  
Carol Horner  
Jayni Kamin  
Cherie Kearney  
Dave Kirk  
Kristi & Brian Knudsen 
Don & Carol Kraege  
Barbara & Ronald Kuenstler  
Nancy Laich  
Erik Laurentz  
Katherine Leitch  
Sonny & Diana Lindvall  
Ana Link  
Dick & Jane Lloyd  
Bruce Lund  
Sheila Lynch  
Joan Marshall  
Georgene & Bill Marshman  
Janet McArthur  
Dorothy Mehaffey  
Susan & Patrick Miller  
Laura Moore  
William Moore  
Leslie Morris  
Peter Moulton  
Erik Neatherlin  
Robert & Betty Nickerson  
Kevin Partlow  
Marianne & Ken Partlow  
Kevin Peach  
Neil Peck  
Dave & Maria Peeler  
Jon Peterson  
Hollie Pietila & Eric Ridenour  
David Ponzoha  
John Pool  
Paul & Angel Przybylowicz 
Diana & David Ragsdale  
James Reddick  
Alan Reichman &  
 Diane Kurzyna  
Darin Rice  
Rebecca Rettmer  
Kelli Samson  
Emily & Dave Sanford  
Glen & Lynn Scroggins  
Tina Simcich  
Lois Smith  
Robert & Pam Smith  
Linda & Tim Smythe  
Oscar & Barbara Soule  
Wendy Sternshein  
Chris Svara  
Kristin Swenddal &  
 Rich Nafziger  
Polly Taylor  
Joseph Tougas &  
 Karen Lohmann  
Bruce & Priscilla Turcott  
Lawrence Turnbull  

Bill Tweit & Lucy Winter  
Lauri Vigue  
Keitlyn Watson  
Marie Williams  
Ryan White  
Elizabeth Whitney  
Sally Winslow 
Peter Woodcox 

 
SPECIAL THANKS  

to our GALA SPONSORS 
 

Albohn Family Foundation 
The Alpine Experience 
Olympic Outfitters 
Tahoma Terra 

Puget Sound Energy 
West Coast Bank 

~ 
Deskoba, Inc. 

Olympia Food Co-op 

~ 
Port Blakely Tree Farms 

South Bay Press 
Sterling Savings Bank 

David Howard & Melinda Bell  
Terence Johnson  
Amy Kurtenbach  
Ted Labbe  
Suzanne Malakoff &  
 Jan Cnossen  
Elizabeth McDonnel  
Judy & Steve Metcalf  
Scott Morrison  
Gita Moulton  
John & Carol Murphy 
Donna Nickerson &  
 Uwe Tietze  
Daisye Orr  
Elizabeth Rodrick  
Al & Pat Sauer  
Cathy Wasserman  
Kitty Weisman 
 
Other 
Anonymous  
Anonymous  
Kathleen Atwood &  
 Donald Lennartson 
Heather Balcomb  
Greg & Diana Bargmann  
Leonard & Lorrie Bauer  
James Bill  
David Bollinger  
Patt Brady & Fred Fiedler 
Ray & Beth Byrd  
Michael Cade  
Marci Carte  
Patti Case  
Martin Casey  
Christine Chapman  
Ian Christopher  
Keith Cotton  
Marjorie Day  
Steve & Carmen Desimone 
The Doggie Biscotti Co. 
Gene Duvernoy  
Flora Edmundson 
Kelli Ehresmann  
Vicky Friend  
Roger Giebelhaus  
Rosalie Gittings  
Norma Green  
Tamilee Griffin  
Peter Guttchen &  
 Kristina Smock 
Erica Guttman  
Angelika Hagen-Breaux  
Saifudden & Jennifer Hakim  
Simona Hancock  
Christy Hannan &  
 Thomas Winston  
Jim & Carolyn Harmon  
Wanda Hedrick  
Lynn Helbrecht  
Thomas Henderson  

Make a Difference with  

Workplace Giving! 

Capitol Land Trust thanks all the  
generous state employees who have 

chosen to give through the  
Combined Fund Drive.   

 
Are you a current or retired state  

employee?  Consider giving 
through the CFD: an easy,  

convenient, and secure way to  
support conservation in  

your community. 
CFD #314950 



 

ISSUE 46 PAGE 7 

Fourth Annual Conservation Breakfast 
Tuesday February 26, 2008 

7:00 -- 8:30 AM 
The Worthington Center 

Keynote Speaker To Be Announced 
 

For more information or to RSVP contact Kathleen Ackley at 
(360) 943-3012 kathleen@capitollandtrust.org. 

Once again Capitol Land Trust is hosting a Conservation 
Breakfast at St. Martin’s Worthington Center.  This annual 
fundraising event highlights the importance of conserving 
Washington’s essential natural areas and recognizes    
community leaders who have made it a priority. 
 
Previous Conservation Breakfast keynote speakers include 
William Ruckleshaus, Governor Christine Gregoire and 
Washington State Attorney General Rob McKenna.   
 
 

Conservation Award Winners: 
 

Representative Gary Alexander 
The Alpine Experience, 

Representative Hans Dunshee 
Senator Karen Fraser 
Senator Mike Hewitt 

LOTT Alliance 
Thurston County 

Wheeler & Peternell 
WA Dept. of Natural Resources 

JOIN CAPITOL LAND TRUST for an ALL-DAY BIRD WATCHING TRIP 
 
Led by local birding expert, Andrew Beelik, we will visit estuaries and wetlands from Belfair to the Hamma-
Hamma, including some private land, courtesy of the owners.  An emphasis will be on waterfowl: up to 16 
species of ducks, geese, swans, loons, grebes and alcids.  There will be some upland birds as well; passerines 
and raptors, with luck even a Peregrine Falcon. Andrew has led such field trips for Black Hills Audubon     
annually since the early nineties.  
  

WHEN:   Saturday, February 16, 2008, 8:30 am to 3:30 pm   

COST:   $30 per person   

SIGN UP:  (360) 943-3012 or e-mail to kathleen@capitollandtrust.org 
 

All proceeds benefit the conservation work of Capitol Land Trust. This trip is limited to ten persons. � 

Custom Birding Trip to Hood Canal 
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Save the Date: Fourth Annual Conservation Breakfast 

Attorney General Rob McKenna G
en
e 
Pa

rd
ee
 



Our successes and numerous projects have been    
featured in dozens of positive articles and news      
stories.  Many of Washington’s (and the nation’s) top 
conservation leaders are supporters of our work.  
Ralph and Karen Munro, Paul and Debbi Brainerd, Bill 
Ruckleshaus, Denis Hayes, Senator Karen Fraser,  
Attorney General Rob McKenna, Governor Christine 
Gregoire and others have been speakers at our   
Summer Galas and Conservation Breakfasts.  
 

As our organization has grown, so has the size and 
complexity of projects we undertake.  We have    
successfully raised millions of dollars to conserve 
land, including receiving the first salmon recovery 
funding in Washington State to conserve marine  
habitat.  Members have stepped up to the plate as 
well, increasing donations and including Capitol Land 
Trust in their estate planning.  Members like Melody 
Mayer and Bill Scheidt and Marty and Cleve Pinnix 
recently named Capitol Land Trust as the beneficiary 
of substantial parts of their estates.  In 2007, Rita Wil-
lits made the single largest financial contribution ever 
given to Capitol Land Trust through the Pension Pro-
tection Act (see page 10 for more information). 

Twenty years ago, a group came together with the hope of preserving wetland and creek habitat in the Henderson Inlet 
watershed and Capitol Land Trust was born. On August 25, 2007 more than 230 guests came together at Capitol Land 
Trust’s Annual Summer Gala to celebrate twenty years of conservation success and reflect on some highpoints from the 
past two decades. 
 

There is certainly a lot to reflect on.  During the past twenty years, Capitol Land Trust, working together with landowners 
and our many community partners, has conserved some of the region’s signature natural areas.  For example: 
 

G More than 500 acres and nearly five miles of marine shoreline in the Eld Inlet watershed; 

G Two miles (nearly the entire shoreline of Gull Harbor) on Budd Inlet;  

G Nearly 5,000 acres of wetlands, prairies, and forests on more than forty sites in the Black River watershed --    
conserved together with seven nonprofit and agency partners; and, 

G Acquisition of the Oakland Bay Historical Park, the first land trust project completed in Mason County.  A system 
of trails and interpretive facilities will provide recreational and educational opportunities unlike any other in the 
region.  
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Summer Gala Celebrates Twenty-year Anniversary 

The Steve Luceno Trio 

Board President Pene Speaks &  
Master of Ceremonies Joe Hyer 

Guests kayak into Triple Creek Farm 



Photography by Susan Parish 

Capitol Land Trust’s Board recognizes that collaboration is essential to success and that there is plenty of credit to go 
around.  Consistent with this approach, in 2007 Capitol Land Trust partnered with the Washington Wildlife and Recrea-
tion Coalition, Karen Munro, the Realtor’s Association, and The Olympian in asking state elected leaders to increase   
funding for the Washington Wildlife and Recreation Program (WWRP).  Much to our delight, the Legislature and Governor 
Gregoire approved 100 million dollars in funding for the WWRP, effectively doubling previous funding levels.  These funds 
will be spent on natural areas, parks, boat launches and trails for the people of Washington State.  With a portion of this 
funding, Capitol Land Trust, Mason County, Green Diamond Resource Company and the Salmon Recovery Funding Board 
are partnering to conserve a 500-acre wetland complex in Mason and Grays Harbor Counties. 
 

Many other accomplishments are worthy of mention, but none more so than the success we have had helping landowners 
conserve their land.  Beginning with William Aldridge, who donated the region’s first conservation easement in 1989, to 
Tom and Charlene Wynne (see page one article) who donated a 355-acre conservation easement in 2007, Capitol Land 
Trust provides a unique model for bringing people  
together around common ground and shared goals. � 
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Host Ralph Munro calls guests to the archaeological dig. 

Volunteer Emily 
Sanford serves up 
fresh grilled salmon. Senator Karen Fraser, 

Sandra Romero & Sue Lean 

Steamed  
mussels served 
up to Karen 
Valenzuela  
by volunteer  
Ben Sabold. 

Kitchen Help: 
Thera Black,  
Karin Strelioff & 
Andy Anderson 

Host Karen Munro & 
Stephanie Claire 

Jack & Susan Havens 

Executive Director Eric Erler 
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Support Capitol Land Trust Through Your I.R.A.   
An Unprecedented Giving Opportunity Set to Expire in December 

 

 

Through the end of 2007, the Pension Protection Act allows those 70½ and older to make direct 
transfers of up to $100,000 from their traditional Individual Retirement Account (IRA) or Roth IRA 
to Capitol Land Trust, and exclude the transfer from gross income (a tax benefit). This legislation, set 
to expire in December 2007, provides a crucial opportunity to make a significant contribution    
benefiting the conservation work of Capitol Land Trust.   
 
A “qualified charitable distribution” includes any distribution made directly by the IRA administrator 
from an IRA to Capitol Land Trust that would have been taxable if the distribution was received   
instead, by the IRA’s owner. If you would like to make a contribution through your IRA or if you 
have questions about this extraordinary opportunity, please contact Kathleen Ackley, Capitol Land 
Trust Membership and Outreach Coordinator or contact your IRA administrator directly.   
 
You can find more information on our website at http://www.capitollandtrust.org. 
 
Capitol Land Trust would like to express our sincere gratitude to Rita Willits, who in 2007 made the 
single largest financial contribution from an individual ever given to Capitol Land Trust, through the 
Pension Protection Act. � 


